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MOTTO 

To promote and stimulate 
the preservation, restoration, 

and maintenance of the 
Model A Ford automobile. 

QUALIFICATIONS 
Any person sincerely interested in the 

Model A Ford automobile and the 
purpose of this club shall be eligible 

for membership as an active member. 

http://www.pineywoodmafc.com/
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Dear Model A Friends,  
 
 
It looks like May will be a month with some great weather.  
Let’s get those Model As on the road whenever possible.  
I encourage everyone to honor our veterans by driving 
somewhere on Memorial Day weekend and take the opportunity 
to place some flags on your bumper to celebrate. 
 
There was a good turnout at April’s breakfast at Lynn’s Table. But 
I only counted two Model As out by the street. Did you know you 
can get free 50/50 tickets by driving to our breakfast. Just remember to ask Ron or myself for your extra 50/50 
tickets. No one has asked me this year. Be the first. 
 
As many of you know from our last club meeting, we voted as a club and have canceled our involvement in the 
Gulf Coast Tour due to poor attendance in past years. I have communicated this to our partner clubs, Golden 
Triangles and Houston Model As. They have acknowledged our decision. An official letter will be sent to each club 
announcing our withdrawal. 
 
I still believe in keeping our relationships with our neighboring clubs strong. If you have any ideas on local events 
or activities where neighboring clubs can participate with Piney Wood, please send me a note. Our hobby is about 
sharing our love for these cars with our friends.    
 
Stay tuned for our next club tour – Drive to Pickett House on May 11th. Keep a lookout for updates from Ron 
Cherry.  
 
 
See you soon!  
 
Happy Motoring! 

 
 
  

From the President’s Desk 
By: David Teale 
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Piney Woods Model A Club 

Meeting: April 10, 2024 
Held:  Valley Ranch Restaurant 

 
Meeting was opened at 7:01 by David Teale, President 
Opening Prayer was led by Paul Gross,   
Pledge was led by David Teale  
Ruth Ann Van de Bogart reported the recent passing of Member, Marshall 
Isaacson, service details will be provided as they become available.    
 
Minutes from the Club Meeting on March 9, 2024, were provided to 
members in the April Newsletter.  Treasurer, Frank DeLucia, commented the 
February Treasury report was not included in the minutes, and he would 
provide the February report along with the March report in the March meeting.  Motion to approve minutes was 
received from Marilyn Hitchcock and seconded by Linda Bragaw, All in Favor, Motion passed.  
 
Opening Comments provided by President David Teale:   
Board members approved on April 10, 2024, Joyce Perkins to be the Club Secretary for 2024. 
Service Awards: 10-year service award Pins were presented to Ruth Anne and David Van de Bogart by Perry 
Jones.  
David reported that the Board approved the cancelation of the Gulf Coast Tour on April 10, 2024, due to low 
attendance and lack of interest.  David reached out to discuss the decision with the Golden Triangle Model A Club 
and the Greater Houston Model A Club, and they agreed with the motion to cancel the annual tour. David will send 
out an Official Notice of Cancellation of the Gulf Coast Tour to all club members in the participating clubs.  
 
Events: A report of recent and upcoming Events was provided by Ron Cherry:  
Ron shared all attended the Poor Boy Tour and had a great time held the previous weekend in Gonzales.   
PWA had an exceptional turnout of the highest number of members attending.    
Ron asked attending members who were planning on attending of the upcoming Texas Tour in Nacogdoches Tx, 
on 06.13 – 16, 2024, and reminded all that the registration deadline is 05.31.2024.  Further details will be provided.  
Ron also provided details of the other upcoming events including: 
4/13: Saturday, PWA Breakfast, Lynn’s Tables, Old Town Spring, Tx 8:00 – 9:00 
4/19 Friday, Museum of Funeral History, in Spring Tx,10:00 – 11:30, lunch to follow (Olive Garden) 
5/4, Saturday PWA Breakfast, , Magnolia Diner 8:00 – 9:00  
5/11, Saturday, Tour to the Pickett House, Woodville Tx, All Day  
5/14, Tuesday, PWA Club Meeting, 7:00 – 9:00, held at Vally Ranch BBQ 
The status of the upcoming Crockett Tour was provided by Troy Walling to occur on 09/13/2024 – 09/15/2024. 
Further details will be provided when available. 
David commented that the next offsite Club Meeting for the second quarter is scheduled for June, if anyone would 
like to host the club meeting, please let David know.  
 
Treasurer Report: Frank DeLucia provided the February Treasury report, noting concerns regarding new Federal 
guidelines that became effective in January 2024 for all 501©7 clubs. Motion to approve February received from 
Paul Gross and seconded by Troy Walling. All approved and Motion passed.   
Frank also provided the March Treasury report of the status of the account, credits received, and paid expenses. 
Motion to approve March received from Chris Fredona and seconded by Tom Bragaw, all approved, Motion 
passed.    
  

PWA Meeting Minutes 
By Joyce Perkins 
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Sunshine Report:   David Teale presented the report for Mitzi Shaddix on April Birthdays and Anniversaries.  
(which were also included in the monthly newsletter).    
 
Registrations: Perry Jones reported one registration had been received.  
 
National News: Perry also reported that a new article is expected in the Restorer of the Committee Report.  
 
Newsletter:  Troy Walling shared his appreciation of the contributions received for the Newsletter, he also 
expressed what a difference the stories and articles make and encouraged all to keep them coming.  
 
Toolbox: Frank DeLucia commented the Club Tools are available, for all who may need them.    
 
Library:  Tom Bragaw manages the library of resource materials available to members, no update was provided.   
 
Club Apparel: An update report was not provided, Marion Hertzbach was not in attendance.  
 
National Tour:  Elaine Bullard shared that the Southwest A Model A Club as a SIG (Special Interest Group) is 
sponsoring a Raffle for the National Tour, in Ruidoso New Mexico, in June 2024. If anyone has any items they 
would like to donate for the raffle, please let her know and she will forward the information to the Southwest A’s 
Club.    
 
Poultry Coordinator: Dan Kundts presented the Rubber Chicken Award to Fred Schiefer for having a Model A 
breakdown during the recent Poor Boy Tour.    
A break was taken, and the men remained for the Technical presented by Davie Teale on building a dash mount 
Cell Phone hanger with charger.  The ladies practiced the new domino game called Mexican Train.  
David Teale won the 50/50 drawing.  
 
Adjournment: Motion to adjourn meeting was received from Ron Cherry, seconded by Larry Perkins, all approved, 
Motion passed, meeting ended at 8:30.    
 
Respectfully Submitted by  
Joyce Perkins, PWA Secretary  
 
 
 

The Rubber Chicken Award was presented to Fred Schiefer 
by Dan Kundts 

The breakdown occurred on the road to the Poor Boy Tour. 
Thanks to everyone who helped  

and Bob Hitchcock for having a trailer to bring him home. 
 
 

 
 
 

The Club extends a warm welcome to our new Secretary Joyce Perkins 
And Bill Miller for taking over the Toolbox 

 
Note for Breaking news see page 21 
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Marshall Isaacson 
January 10th, 1943 March 26th, 2024 

 
Marshall Isaacson, who was a Piney Woods Model A member for 
about 15 years, passed away in the Las Vegas area of Nevada on 
March 26, 2024.  Marshall moved to Nevada to be near his 
cousins who were like brothers and sisters to him.   
After living there for a short time, he fell and fractured his pelvis.  
He was hospitalized for several months until his death due to 
other complications that developed.   
Marshall served as Treasurer of our club for several years and 
was also our tour organizer for the 2015 National Tour – Lobsters 
& Lighthouses of Maine.  Marshall always enjoyed meeting new 
people from other clubs at all the tours.   
Marshall could no longer drive because of his neuropathy, but his 
last wish was to buy a Model A when he was released from the 
hospital and have his cousins drive it with him as a passenger. 
 

Charles Ray Atkinson 
March 13, 1934 – April 6, 2024 

 
Charles Ray recently passed after a lingering illness 
 
Charles Ray and his wife of 69 years, Clarkie were members of 
the Piney Wood A’s for 17 years. 
  
They owned several antique automobiles in pristine condition. 
He enjoyed riding motorcycles until he was 80 years old.   
 
Charles never met a person that he did not like and enjoyed 
sharing experiences with.  
 
After retiring they enjoyed traveling to the nearby states, always 
making friends along the way. 
 
His family and friends will miss him deeply. 
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Poor Boy Tour 
April 5-7, 2024 

 

 

31 members of The Piney Wood A’s including 5 of our 
Beaumont area members traveled to Gonzales, TX April 5-7 
for the 2024 Poor Boy Tour hosted by the Alamo A’s.  We 
were greeted with a goodie bag and homemade cookies 

along with many friends who were delighted to see such a 
large contingent of PWA members. 

Thanks to the Richters for organizing a great tour. 
 
Friday night was dinner on our own and Ron Cherry booked 
us at a local Italian restaurant that not only had great food 
but handled our large group very efficiently and quickly.  There was visiting by the pool after 
dinner until the cool breeze had everyone bidding goodnight in preparation for the Saturday 
drive. 
  

April Events 2024 
By: Troy Walling 
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Members of the Piney 
Wood A’s began lining 
up Saturday morning to 
begin a great day 

Marlene Richter and 
Patty Nowak are dressed 
for the tour. 

 

 

The Grand Tour on Saturday 
took us along beautiful back 
roads. 
We saw patches of 
Bluebonnets, but the red 
Paintbrush and yellow 
Coreopsis were plentiful and 
made a beautiful addition to the 
drive. 
 
 
 
 
Gonzales is known for being the location of the start of the 
Texas Revolution for Independence from Mexico and so it was 
fitting to learn the history of the area. 
In 1831 while the colonists were under Mexican rule, the 
government loaned the citizens of Gonzales a small bronze 
cannon to protect themselves against hostile Indians with the 
understanding the colonists would return the cannon at the 
request of the government. In 1835 when soldiers were sent to 
retrieve the cannon, the colonists sent word they were keeping 
the cannon and took the soldiers sent to collect it as prisoners.  
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The colonists buried the cannon and sent for help.  
The Mexican army sent 100 soldiers to make a more 
serious request for the return of the gun. The 
Texians, as the colonists were called, had taken the 
motto of “Come and Take it” by this time.  A few 
days before a battle over the cannon ensued, two 
young ladies made a flag with an image of a cannon 
and the words “Come and Take It”.  The flag was 
raised above the cannon during the first day of battle 
in Gonzales.  

 

You can see the original cannon and a replica of the carriage 
made for it at the Gonzales Memorial Museum. The cannon 
and flag were transported to San Antonio to serve there, but 
the flag was lost along the way and never rediscovered.  

Along our 72-mile drive, we stopped at the marker for the 
first shot fired of the Texas Revolution on October 2, 1835.  
An Alamo A’s member gave us a very informative talk on the 
beginning of the revolution. 
 

 
 
After lunch in Shiner, we had 
suggestions of visiting the 
brewery, returning to Gonzales 
to explore the city or visiting an 
antiques and art shop with a 
large selection of beer and 
wine. The group split up and 
went to explore on their own. 
Maybe some went back to 
their hotel and took a nap? 
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Saturday evening meal consisted of Chicken fried steak, chicken, sides, and two desserts 

 

 

Musical entertainment was 
provided by T J Delatina   

 

There was a winner at each 
table of a beautiful lighted 
Model A bottle 

 

 

 

 

After dinner, we gathered inside the host hotel lobby for more visiting with friends. Again, the cool 
breeze was going to be a little too much to be outdoors.  
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Before we headed back to the Hotel, we followed a long-time  
Piney Wood tradition of eating ice cream at the local Dairy Queen. 

 

 
 
Sunday morning came too quickly and 
everyone headed home as they saw fit.  
Most Piney Wood A’s members caravaned 
on back roads until we reached Simonton, 
where we stopped for lunch at Anthonie’s 
Market Grill.  Stopping there for lunch is 
getting to be a tradition that all look 
forward to!  Goodbye, hugs were shared in 
the parking lot as we knew cars would begin 
to peel off as the path to home would 
change. 
 
 
 
As always, a great time was had as we spent time with friends in our club and other clubs while 
driving backroads in our beloved Model A’s. 
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Breakfast at Lynns Table 
April 14th 

        

 

 
 
 

Seventeen members and two Model A’s 
met at Lynns Table Café located 

In Old Town Spring, Texas 
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Museum of Funeral History 
April 19th 

    

Eleven Members of the Piney Wood  A’s met at the 
Museum of Funeral History. For those of you who have 
never visited here, this is a must-see stop  

There are so many interesting facts and stories. For 
example, the 1921 hearse to the right was built to 
carry the coffin, pallbearers, and 20 mourners for the 
City of San Francisco. Unfortunately, it was not suitable 
for the steep hills of the city 

 

         

Afterward, we all gathered at a nearby Olive Garden for a delicious meal 
The waiter was so pleased, he brought a large box of mint chocolates for everyone. 

Fred Schiefer said Thanks, I believe I will 
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Special News 

Congratulations to the Houston Model A Club on their 58th Anniversary. 

 
 

Let's Welcome the newest Model A Club in the Greater Houston Area 
For information, contact Michael Eisenbise @ M.Eisenbise@gmail.com 
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P r e s i d e n t ' s  P a g e  

April 2024 

For those that subscribe to the Flying Quail newsletter, I’m sure you’ve noticed the revised look and 
enhanced content. The new Flying Quail appearance is vibrant and refreshing. I would like to 
especially thank Will Langford, Chapter Coordinator Director and Gary Price, Secretary for their 
efforts to renew and revitalize the publication. I would also like to thank all those that contribute 
articles and material to be included in the newsletter. Keep those articles coming. If you do not 
subscribe, you should check it out. I think you will find it very informative and interesting. 
 
A couple of months into the new year and I hope you haven’t broken all your new year resolutions. I 
hope you are still getting that “little bit of exercise” each day, eating wiser and healthier and haven’t 
slipped back into that bad habit you swore to yourself to stop. Staying true to the course on our new 
years’ resolutions, as my father once said after trying to hit a golf ball for the first time in his fifties: 
“It’s harder than it looks”. 
 
After a slow year in 2023, for Elaine and I at least, and driving our Model A only a little more the 5,000 miles my resolution is to 
drive my Model A weekly, weather permitting. Not to necessarily make it my daily driver but to get it out on a regular basis. So 
far, so good. Good ‘ol south Texas weather makes that possible. Maybe not in your area, but good luck getting you Model A 
out and about on a more regular basis in 2024. 
 
Now is the time for you to decide if you are interested in participating in MAFCA’s leadership as a National Director. 
Information is available on the MAFCA website at: www.mafca.com/elections.html. Additionally, each Director is available to 
answer your questions and help steer you in the right direction to run for office. 
 
Our 2024 MAFCA national convention, Southwest "A"ventures”, is scheduled for June 23 – 29 and is being hosted by the 
Southwest Model A’s. They have planned a great list of activities and are working diligently to put together a great outing. 
Check their webpage: https://www.southwestaventures.com for information on registration, including the registration forms, 
convention clothing items, raffle items and access to purchasing raffle tickets. Sounds too good to miss, so start your planning 
now! 
 
In prior years, MAFCA has clearly supported the concept that youth are essential to the Model A hobby's future and chapters 
are the means to introduce youth to the hobby. Establishing club activities that invite youth participation is a fundamental key 
to turning our youth into lifelong hobbyists. May of each year has been designated as Model A Youth Month. Now is the time 
for chapters to complete their planning and to begin publicizing their event. I look forward to reading about the many different 
ways our chapters are involving our youth in the hobby. 
 
On another note, Bob Moore, President of the Model A Youth Restoration Award organization (MAYRA), provided me the 
following statistics: 2024 is the 30th year that MAYRA has been donating to youth. Through the last award in July 2022, they 
have made 105 awards to 85 youth. Awards have grown over the years, and in 2022, ten recipients each received $3,000 in 
gift certificates. Currently, MAYRA is pushing to get the word out that May 31 is the final date to apply for a restoration 
award. They would love to have 20 applicants this year. Information on the award is on their website 
at www.modelarestorationaward.org. 
I look forward to reading about the many different ways our chapters are involving our youth in the hobby. 

 
“See you down the road!” 
Robert Bullard, 2024 MAFCA President 

  

https://www.mafca.com/elections.html
https://www.southwestaventures.com/
https://www.modelarestorationaward.org/
https://www.mafca.com/people/BullardRobert2023.jpg
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2024 PWA Calendar of Events 
 
Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville 
Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon *  Cancelled due to weather 
 
Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner 
Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX 
Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
 
Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse 
Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home 
Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled) 
Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands 
 
Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX 
Apr 10   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday) 
Apr 13   Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring 
Apr 19   Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History 
   (Lunch following) 
 
May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia 
May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville 
May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
May 15  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog's home 
Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX 
 
Jul 6   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque  
Jul 13   July Tour to TBA 
Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting 
  

What’s On the Calendar? 
By: Ron Cherry Tour Coordinator 
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Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at TBA 
Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas 
Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
 
Oct 5   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Oct 12   Tour to TBA 
Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas 
                                 (For information only, not a PWA tour) 
 
Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX 
Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque 
Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA 
Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade 
 
Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA 
Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club 
 
 

•  Date estimated or unconfirmed. 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

Breaking News 
Bob Hitchcock with his newest updated  
Model A Ford truck 
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James & Karen Parsley 5/1 

Don & Beckie Endebrock 5/5 

Dennis & Debbie Weyant 5/6 

Dave & Mona Martin 5/8 

Dr. David & Jennifer Gould 5/23 

 

 

 
Welcome to our newest members 

Wade and Terry Gillaspie 
 

 
 
 
 
 

Ray Barth   5/5 
Rosetta Kundts   5/9 
James Parsley   5/10 
Marge Gross   5/11 
Larry Perkins   5/11 
Fred Schiefer               5/12 
Tom Stevenson   5/13 
Michael Hanson   5/19 
William Hoeksta   5/19 
Connie Miller   5/27 
David Van de Bogert   5/29 
Fran Hensz   5/30 
Marilyn Hitchcock   5/31 

 
 

     

  

Sunshine Report 
By: Perry Jones, Sunshine Coordinator 
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MAFCA A of the Day 

 

Once again, the Piney Wood Model A Club is represented with a 
Model A of the Day on the national MAFCA website. 
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Attached are some interesting videos to enjoy 

https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-
heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452
551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6
a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed 

https://youtu.be/GGn-5VoS-m8?si=hUfSucb1sC3lky3y 

 
 

Note: Touring Rules of the Road 
Will be published before each Major Tour 

Throughout the year 

       

 
 

  

https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://www.hagerty.com/media/automotive-history/early-days-of-car-heaters/?utm_content=MED_UN_NA_EML_UN_UN_DailyDriver_Wednesday&hashed_email=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed&dtm_em=0a6a8c46f9e5452551eb3d6adeadee941826b6a14f9d0bd7c2cd61d7879e9eed
https://youtu.be/GGn-5VoS-m8?si=hUfSucb1sC3lky3y
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Dear Members, 
It is very important that we, as a club, support the companies who advertise in our newsletter & 
directory. Please let them know when you order parts or material, or if you have work done, that 
you saw their ad in your club newsletter and/or directory. 

 
Web Site: www.snydersantiqueauto.com 
E-Mail: Don @ SnydersAntiqueAuto.com 

 
Snyder's Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
12925 Woodworth Road 
New Springfield, OH 44443-9753 

 
Toll-Free! Orders/Info: 888-262-5712 • Fax: 888-262-5713 

 

Web Site: www.brattons.com 
 

Brattons Antique Auto Parts, Inc. 
1606 Back Acre Circle 
Mount Airy, MD 21771 

 
Order Toll Free: 800-255-1929 
Fax Toll Free: 800-774-1930 
Information: 301 829-9880 

 

Web Site: www.mikes-afordable.com 
E-Mail: mike @ mikes-afordable.com 

 
Mikes "A"Ford-Able Parts 
124 Model A Drive 
Maysville GA 30558 

 
Phone: (706) 652-3866 • Fax: (706) 652-2492 

 

Web Site: www.snjparts.com 
E-Mail: smithjones@spiritcom.net 

snjparts@gmail.com 
 

Smith and Jones Antique Auto Parts 
60 Wisconsin Street 
West Columbia, SC 29170 

 
Phone: (800) 422-1928 • Fax: (803) 822-8477  
 

Supporting Friends Who Support PWA 
The following advertisers provide support to our club and the Model A community 

http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
mailto:don@snydersantiqueauto.com
http://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
mailto:mike@mikes-afordable.com
http://www.snjparts.com/
mailto:smithjones@spiritcom.net
mailto:snjparts@gmail.com
http://www.snydersantiqueauto.com/
https://www.brattons.com/
http://www.mikes-afordable.com/
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Gulf Coast Powder Coating 
8140 CAROLYN 

SANTA FE, TEXAS 77517 
 

(409) 925-3262 (409) 770-3228 
 

GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM 

http://donhart.com/
mailto:GCPOWDERCOATING@GMAIL.COM
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The International Order of the Rubber Chicken 
By: Dan Kundts, Chairman of the Board 
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2024 Piney Wood Model “A” Ford Club 

Officer(s) & Chairperson(s) 
 
President 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
Vice President 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Tour Director: 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 

 
Secretary & Advertising: 
Joyce Perkins JPerkins@veritexbank.com  

 
Treasurer: 
Frank DeLucia                  frankdelucia@att.net 

 
Board of Directors: 
James Campbell jlcampb56@hotmail.com 
Ron Cherry ron.cherry2@gmail.com 
Elaine Bullard elainebullard53@yahoo.com 
Perry Jones jones_ perry@hotmail.com 
Jim Hartzog (Past President) 

 
Audit: 
Tammie Jones (1) jonestg@hotmail.com 

 
Membership & Email Coordinator: 
Perry Jones jones_perry@hotmail.com 

 
Newsletter: 
Troy Walling troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

 
National Reporter: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
MAFCA, MARC & MAFFI Representative: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Safety Coordinator: 
Perry Jones (jones_perry@hotmail.com) 

 
Chicken Fraternity, Chairman of the Board: 
Dan Kundts kundts@Yahoo.com 

 
Sunshine Coordinator: 
Mitzi Shaddix mitzishaddix@gmail.coml 

 
Apparel & Accessories: 
Marion Hertzbach bearing1@gmail.com 

 
Librarian: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
Technical Seminars: 
David Teale dwteale@comcast.net 

 
50 - 50 Drawing: 
Sergio Fernandez sergiofernandeztxgmail.com 

 
Christmas Party Committee: 
Susan Cherry rosesandoldlace@gmail.com 

 
Mileage Keeper: 
Tom Bragaw tom@go-sail.net 

 
  All newsletter mail should be sent to the Editor at the address: 

 
The Ford Squeaks - Piney Wood Model A Ford Club 

 
Troy G Walling 

40410 Cimarron Way 
Magnolia, TX 77354 
troy.39@sbcglobal.net 

“The Ford Squeaks” is the official monthly publication of the Piney 
Wood Model A Ford Club, Inc. This club is a local chapter of the 
Model A Ford Club of America (MAFCA), a region of the Model A 
Restorers Club (MARC), The newsletter is mailed to members, 
prospective members, and editors of similar publications in 
exchange for their newsletter. Its purpose is to provide the 
members with information regarding club activities, upcoming 
events, Model ‘A’ restoration and maintenance. Members may 
publish non-commercial ads at no cost for Model A-related items: 
For Sale, Wanted or Trade. They are also invited to submit articles 
of interest or information to be published in the newsletter. 
Material must reach the Editor by the 20th of the month to 
ensure publication in the next month’s issue. Membership dues 
in the Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Ford Club are $25.00 per year. 
Annual membership is required in MAFCA. MAFCA dues are 
$50.00 per year (subject to change). Membership applications are 
available from the Club Membership Director or our website 
(www.pineywoodmafc.com). The Piney Wood Model ‘A’ Club 
meetings are held on the 2nd Tuesday of every month (except 
December) at 7:00 PM at the Valley Ranch Bar-B-Que & Grill 
Restaurant, at the corner of Spring Cypress & Tomball Parkway 
(FM249). Other clubs are encouraged to use articles & info from 
“The Ford Squeaks” as long as credit is given. 

 
Media Chairperson: 
Alex Brock asbrock@me.com Community Involvement (OME): 

Paul Gross paulgross@earthlink.net 
 

Lady A Activities Coordinator(s): Model A Tool Crib: 
Kim Teale ksteale@comcast.net Bill Miller         mrwkmiller@gmail.com 
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	President's Page
	April 2024

	Jan 6    Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Jan 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jan 13  Polar Bear Tour to City Hall Café & Pie Bar in Huntsville
	Jan 17  Ladies Luncheon *  Cancelled due to weather
	Feb 3   Monthly Breakfast at Magnolia Diner
	Feb 10-11  Annual Sweetheart Tour – Brenham, TX
	Feb 13  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Mar 9   Monthly Breakfast at Harris County Smokehouse
	Mar 9   Monthly Meeting at Robert & Elaine Bullard’s Home
	Mar 16*  Annual Safety Check at Copperfield Automotive (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 16*  Lunch at Romero’s Las Brazas  (To be rescheduled)
	Mar 20  Ladies Luncheon Republic Grill,  Panther Creek, The Woodlands
	Apr 5-7  Poor Boy Tour in Gonzales, TX
	Apr 10   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque (Wednesday)
	Apr 13   Breakfast at Lynns Table in Spring
	Apr 19   Weekday tour to the National Museum of Funeral History
	(Lunch following)
	May 4   Breakfast at Magnolia Diner in Magnolia
	May 11  Day tour to Pickett House in Woodville
	May 14  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	May 15  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Jun 8   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Jun 8   Monthly Meeting at Jim and Kathy Hartzog's home
	Jun 13 – 16  Texas Tour in Nacogdoches, TX
	Jul 6   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Jul 9   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Jul 13   July Tour to TBA
	Jul 17   Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Aug 3   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Aug 17  Annual Ice Cream Social and Monthly Meeting
	Sep 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Sep 7   Monthly Meeting at TBA
	Sep 13-15  Davy Crockett tour to Crockett, Texas
	Sep 18  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Oct 5   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Oct 12   Tour to TBA
	Oct 8   Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Oct. 25-27  Autumn Trails Weekend, Winnsboro, Texas
	(For information only, not a PWA tour)
	Nov 2   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Nov 9*  Heritage Syrup Festival in Henderson, TX
	Nov 12  Monthly Meeting at Valley Ranch Barbeque
	Nov 20  Ladies Luncheon – Location TBA
	Nov 23*  Tomball Holiday Parade
	Dec 7   Monthly Breakfast at TBA
	Dec 14  Annual Christmas Party at Walden Yacht Club
	  Date estimated or unconfirmed.

